
Minutes of the Board of Licensing Commissioners for their meeting held on Tuesday, June 24, 

2014, at the Weymouth Town Hall, Chambers, 75 Middle Street 

 

Attendance (present): Chairperson Kathleen A. Deree; Jeffrey E. Richards, Director of Municipal 

Licenses & Inspections; Daniel McCormack, Director of Public Health; Fire Chief Keith Stark; and 

George E. Lane, Jr., Town Solicitor  

 

Absent were Police Chief Richard Grimes; Fire Prevention Officer Justin Myers; and Licensing 

Officer Edward Chase 

 

Chairperson Deree called the meeting to order at 1:30 PM.   

 

APPLICATION OF PATRICK B. MCGRATH D/B/A GABRIELLA’S FOR A COMMON 

VICTUALLER LICENSE AT 1690 MAIN STREET 

 

Mr. Patrick B. McGrath was present for the hearing.  He stated that he plans on running the business 

the same way and there will be no change. 

 

Chairperson Deree asked for comments from the public for or against the applicant.  No one replied. 

 

Mr. McCormack stated that the applicant needs to complete the application process with the Health 

Department. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for a Common Victualler license to 

Gabriella’s at 1690 Main Street and was seconded by Chief Stark.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

APPROVALS 

 

Mrs. Casey Maloney, Assistant to the Mayor, presented the request for approval of Food Vendors 

and a Carnival Permit for the 4th of July Celebration to be held on July 3, 2014 at the George Lane 

Beach parking lot from 5 PM – 9:30 PM.  Police details will be hired.  

 

 Carnival Permit: 4th of July Celebration 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the One-Day Carnival Permit application to It’s 2 Cool 

for the 4th of July Celebration at the George Lane Beach from 3 PM to 9:30 PM.  Chief Stark 

seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

 One-Day Food Vendor Permits: 4th of July Celebration  

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the One-Day Food Vendor Permits, as submitted.  Chief 

Stark seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

APPLICATION OF MNC ENTERPRISE, INC. D/B/A WEYMOUTH FOOD MART FOR A 

CHANGE OF DIRETOR ON THE WINE & MALT PACKAGE STORE LICENSE AT 1690 

MAIN STREET 
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Mr. Nazmul Chowdhury, President of MNC Enterprise, Inc., stated that this is to change other than 

the name of the Director and nothing else will change. 

 

Chairperson Deree asked for comments from the public for or against the applicant.  No one replied. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for a Change of Director to MNC 

Enterprise, Inc. D/B/A Weymouth Food Mart at 1690 Main Street and was seconded by Chief 

Stark.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

APPLICATION OF WEYMOUTH ORDER OF EAGLES #2899 FOR A CHANGE OF 

MANAGER ON THEIR ALL ALCOHOLIC CLUB LICENSE AT 1338 WASHINGTON 

STREET 

 

Mr. Henry Welch appeared before the board and stated that he is the new trustee for the business 

and the old manager is no longer with them. 

 

Chairperson Deree asked for comments from the public for or against the applicant.  No one replied. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for a Change of Director to MNC 

Enterprise, Inc. D/B/A Weymouth Food Mart at 1690 Main Street and was seconded by Chief 

Stark.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

APPLICATION OF CURTIS LIQUOR STORES, INC. D/B/A CURTIS LIQUORS STORE 

FOR ALTERATIONS TO THE LICENSED PREMISES AT 486 COLUMBIAN STREET 

 

Mr. Richards read the department comments into the record.   

 

Mr. Richard Curtis, President of Curtis Liquor Stores, Inc., stated an instructor will be teaching 

wine courses at the liquor store.  Last year they taught (6) four-week classes. In addition, they 

would like to begin teaching craft beer classes.  These classes were taught in the employee break 

room and only can hold 18-20 people.  They would like to add a large room off the back that will 

hold up to 30 people. 

 

Chairperson Deree asked for comments from the public for or against the applicant.  No one replied. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for an Alterations to the licenses 

premises at 486 Columbian Street and was seconded by Chief Stark.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

APPLICATION OF ROBERT SPEAR D/B/A JT’S DELI FOR A COMMON VICTUALLER 

LICENSE AT 336 WASHINGTON STREET 

 

Mr. Richards stated that the applicant failed to advertise/notify abutters properly, and therefore, has 

resulted in a continuance to the next meeting held on July 22, 2014. 
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Mr. Richards made a MOTION to continue this public hearing to July 22, 2014 and was seconded 

by Chief Stark. 

 

APPROVALS 

 

 Minutes:  May 27, 2014 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the minutes of May 27, 2014 and was seconded by Mr. 

McCormack.  VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 One Day Liquor Permit:  Weymouth Elks (Mullin Run – July 12, 2014) 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for a One Day Liquor Permit for the 

Weymouth Elks) Mullin Run – July 12, 2014).  Chief Stark seconded the motion and it was 

VOTED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

 One Day Wine & Malt Permit:  Margaritas (July 3, 2014) 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve the application for a One Day Wine & Malt Permit for 

Margaritas – July 3, 2014).  Chief Stark seconded the motion and it was approved 

UNANIMOUSLY 

 

LICENSE RENEWALS 

 

Antique Dealers 

Bridge Antiques, 398 Bridge St. 

That Little Basket, 1610 Main St.  

Philip Smith d/b/a Landing Antiques, 95 Broad St.  

Shawnte Romolo d/b/a The Wish List, 435 Columbian St.  

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve all Antique Dealer’s License renewals.  Chief Stark 

seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

Fortune Tellers  

Irene Mitchell, 1099 Main St. 

Terry Porter, 8 Union St.  

Terry Stanton d/b/a Psychic Vision, 177 Bridge St.  

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve all Fortune Teller’s License renewals.  Chief Stark 

seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

Junk Dealers 

Weymouth Salvage Co., 307 Middle St. 

Ernie’s Salvage, LLC, 86 Finnell Dr. 

Shawnte Romolo d/b/a The Wish List, 435 Columbian St. 
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Daniel Rajecki d/b/a Dan’s Thrift Store, 66 Sea St. (out of business) 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve all Junk Dealer’s License renewals.  Chief Stark 

seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

Precious Metals  

Adrian’s Jewelry, 140 Pleasant St.  

Bridge Antiques, 398 Bridge St.  

Del Greco Coins, Inc., 399 Washington St. 

Harborlight Jewelers, 416 Bridge St.  

Harts, Inc., 1356 Washington St. 

Snyder Jewelers, 89 Pleasant St. 

Jewelry Factory Outlet, 35 Pleasant St. (out of business) 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to approve all Precious Metals License renewals.  Chief Stark 

seconded the motion and it was UNANIMOUSLY VOTED. 

 

CHAIRMAN’S REPORT 

 

 Meeting Schedule 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to go into summer recess; next meeting will be held July 22, 2014.  

Chief Stark seconded and the motion was UNANIMOUSLY APPROVED. 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to hold the September meeting on the 30th at 1:30 pm to discuss the 

change in the licensing fees. 

 

NEW/OLD BUSINESS 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

 

Mr. Richards made a MOTION to adjourn at 1:50 pm.  Chief Stark seconded the motion and it was 

UNANIMOUSLY VOTED.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Lee Hultin,  

Recording Secretary 

 

Approved:       Date: 

 

 

 

Jeffrey E. Richards, C.B.O., Clerk, Director of Municipal Licenses & Inspections  


